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November 15, 2006

Mr. Terry Sargeant

Chairman

Manitoba Clean Environment Commission

305-155 Carlton St.

Winnipeg, Mb  R3C 3H8

Dear Mr. Sargeant:

RE: CEC Hearings – Olywest Hog Processing Facility

I am writing on behalf of the St. Boniface Industrial Park Olywest Business Opposition Group more commonly referred to as OlyOpp. Our group represents the business interests of over 25 companies located within in the industrial park and have been granted intervener status for the upcoming CEC Olywest environmental license application hearings.  

On August 17th, 2006, a letter was sent by our group to the Association of Professional Engineers and Geophysicists of Manitoba (APEGM), requesting they conduct an investigation into a possible conflict of interest involving Earth Tech (Canada) and its involvement in the Olywest project. 

The grounds for this request are based on the fact Earth Tech both designed the Olywest Hog Processing facility and conducted the environmental assessment on that same design. In addition, Earth Tech is also responsible for the design and implementation of the upgrades to the Winnipeg North End Sewage Treatment Plant where the Olywest waste water is to be treated.

On October 18th, 2006, we received confirmation from APEGM that, after a review of the matter, the Association’s Investigation Committee has determined a full investigation is, indeed, warranted. Preparations are currently being made for this investigation to get underway and the entire process could take several months to complete. Should APEGM determine a conflict of interest does exist, it could well result in the need for another environmental assessment to be completed by an independent engineering firm and resubmitted for license application and hearings by the CEC.   

Combined with the APEGM investigation is the province’s announcement last week to place a moratorium on any further expansion of the hog production industry pending a full assessment by the Clean Environment Commission. It is our strong position that until this assessment has been completed by the Commission, no hearings can take place for the Olywest environmental licensing application. 

The reasons for this are obvious in that, the results of your assessment and subsequent recommendations regarding the Manitoba hog production industry as a whole will, almost certainly, result in changes to environmental regulations or other requirements that will be germane to the Olywest application. These changes will not be known in advance and therefore cannot be afforded discussion, challenge or application should the Olywest hearings take place concurrently as you have planned. Hog production and hog processing are integrally linked and cannot be considered as separate entities that can be assessed in isolation from one another. The assessment must follow a natural order that makes logical sense which in this case is to first assess the production of hogs, followed by the means by which they are processed and, finally, how each part depends on and is driven by the other.

For these reasons we request that no hearings for the Olywest environmental licensing application be scheduled until these matters have been resolved and their full impact known. 

Given the seriousness and sheer magnitude of this issue, we respectfully request that you immediately review this situation under your mandate as the Chairman of the Clean Environment Commission in the Province of Manitoba and we thank you in advance for your careful consideration of this matter.

If you wish to discuss this further I can be reached at 654-5466, 770-9603, or, via e-mail at csangst@leiner.com.

Regards,
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Craig Sangster, 

Chairperson

Olywest Business Opposition Group (OlyOpp)

Cc:
Gary Doer

Stan Struthers
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